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Cover: The junior youth choir of the Mennonite/Baptist congregation of Apollonovka 
(Waldheim) singing for their North American guests on Sunday afternoon, June 6, 2010. 
The performance followed a church-organized lunch in a typical Siberian birch forest 
located near the village. After the historic June 2-4 conference in Omsk, conference 
participants toured the rural region 100 or so kilometers west of Omsk, focusing in par-
ticular on the village of Apollonovka where many of the North Americans were billeted 
overnight by the warm and generous Low German speaking ‘Mennonites’ who decades 
ago organized themselves as a pacifist, Russian-language Baptist congregation.


